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April 11th, 18th, & 25th-
CERT Training
April 18th- Planning
Commission
April 23rd- City Council

Mayor’s messageMayor’s message
Spring has finally arrived. While it seemed like a long winter, it was a breeze compared to last year’s
winter. It’s March 22nd when I’m writing this and it’s sunny and 65 degrees. Last year I wrote my April
message on the same date. March 22nd last year was 32 degrees and snowing heavily. Spring did come
one day earlier this year because it’s a leap year, so spring officially sprung on the 19th. We are not
anticipating any flooding problems this year even though it has been an above average snowfall. Having
said that, please be aware and alert of any flooding problems. One thing I have found out is that Mother
Nature has a sense of humor, and you can never be 100 percent certain about anything weather related.
Keep an especially good watch on any small streams that will have drainage from the mountain and be
vigilant in keeping children and pets away. These small streams can be very deceiving and can be icy,
cold, fast-moving, and change quickly depending on the weather.

Hopefully, this past Saturday we held the Easter Candy Grab event. I say hopefully, because like I
previously stated, I’m writing this on March 22nd which is 8 days prior to when the event is scheduled. I
am so thankful to the staff and our Youth City Council members that really make these events possible. If
you remember last year, the park still had snow on it and the event was held on April 8th. We had to pass
candy out at the pickleball courts. While it was not the 3 minutes of fun and chaos we usually have, it was
very successful, and a lot of candy was passed out. I would encourage you to celebrate Easter with your
family because whether you are celebrating in a secular or non-secular manner, the time spent with your
family is time well spent. Many of my fondest memories center around Easter celebrations from when I
was a child. From Easter dances and city egg hunts to picnics at Frog Rock, it is one of my favorite
holidays as it evokes such wonderful thoughts and memories. Next year, take the time to examine how
you celebrate this meaningful holiday and strengthen your family traditions or start some new ones.

The City Council held their first Founders Day meeting during the third week of March and preparations
are well underway for another fun time. Founders Day will be held on Saturday June 22nd, with events
scheduled for the entire preceding week. We will be publishing the full schedule shortly. Since I am
writing this in the middle of March, it might even be appearing elsewhere in this very newsletter. If not, it
will be pushed out very shortly. June is fast approaching. 

Lastly, but very importantly, the winters of the past 2 years have been brutal to our roadways.
Unfortunately, funds to repair roads have not kept up with inflation. Last year we put an additional
$100,000 into the road fund to try and address more repairs but increases in product prices only allowed
us to do a fraction more than the prior year. The City Council and Public Works Department are working
on ways to try and get the biggest bang for our buck. Now that the weather is warming, we have begun
patching potholes and identifying areas to repair. Hopefully, prices will remain a little more stable this
year and we can get much more accomplished. 

Once again, I am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that Pleasant View remains the best
place to not only grow up, but the best place to grow old.  

Mayor Leonard Call

calendar of eventscalendar of events

Mayor

Leonard Call (801) 940-6231
lcall@pleasantviewcity.com

City Council

Ann Arrington (801) 645-8881
aarrington@pleasantviewcity.com

Phil Nelsen (801) 389-4907
pnelsen@pleasantviewcity.com

Steve Gibson (801) 941-8100
sgibson@pleasantviewcity.com

Dave Marriott (801) 389-2191
dmarriott@pleasantviewcity.com

Sara Urry (801) 737-0523
surry@pleasantviewcity.com
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open burn permittingopen burn permitting

Founders Day Parade applications now availableFounders Day Parade applications now availableCalling all performersCalling all performers

We are planning events for our 2024 season
and are looking for some performers in the

park for our food truck nights. If you are
interested in sharing your musical talents,

please contact 
Sara Urry at surry@pleasantviewcity.com or

(801)737-0523. 

The open burning window is now underway and
ends May 30th. After obtaining a burn permit

remember to follow these guidelines:

The clearing index must be above 500 in order
to burn legally.

1.

 Only yard waste and vegetation may be burned
(tree clippings, leaves, and grass).

2.

Fire must be attended at all times and out by
dark.

3.

Some type of extinguishing method must be
present (water, shovel, etc.). 

4.

North View Fire Department reserves the right
to extinguish any fire that is deemed a public
nuisance.

5.

Open burn season is for all residents and
property owners. Please burn responsibly and
follow the attached link to obtain a burn permit.

6.

If you have questions please contact North View
Fire at 801-782-8159.

https://air.utah.gov/OpenBurning/form/index.php 

Join us as we celebrate Pleasant View
Founders Day- Saturday June 22nd!

 The Parade Entry form can be found at:
www.pleasantviewcity.com/events

car show organizer/sponsor wantedcar show organizer/sponsor wanted

Saturday, June 22, 2024

Pleasant View City is seeking a car show
organizer/sponsor in coordination with the 2024

Founders Day events. If you or someone you know is
interested, or for more details, please contact City

Council Member Steve Gibson at
(801) 941-8100 or steve.gibson@msn.com

Pleasant View City is actively involved in a
city-led CERT initiative and has newly

defined districts and sections.
Find out what district and section you live in

with our interactive web map!

Online and hands-on training: April 11, 18, 25,
and May 2

See flyer and map online at:
www.pleasantviewcity.com under the “I Want

to Get Information About” page

Pineview Water will begin filling the secondary water systems on

Please contact Pineview at the numbers listed above
for questions or emergencies regarding secondary

water.

For more information please visit pineviewwater.com

mailto:surry@pleasantviewcity.com

